STEREO COUNTRY 97.5 FM

June 21, 1989

Carl W. Dabelstein
9404 Santa Fe Lane
Overland Park., KS 66212

Dear Mr. Dabelstein:

We have received your letter concerning possible reception of
WAMZ on the morning of May 24.

It is unusual to receive FM stations over such distances, but
when conditions are right it is certainly possible. A few
yvears ago we had confirmed reception of WAMZ in Colorado.
Amateur radio operators often make contacts over thousands of
miles on VHF frequencies.

Your description of what you heard indicates that you really
were hearing WAMZ. Our format is country, and we have a
contest that involves giving away cash on the air.

WAMZ is the top-rated station in the Louisville market. We
operate with 100 KW of power and an antenna height of 500 ft.
above average terrain.

We also operate 50,000 watt clear-channel AM station WHAS, at
840 Hz. Our AM signal is heard all over the US and Canada,
and we frequently receive reception reports from Europe and
other distant parts of the world.

Thanks for your letter. We enjoyed hearing from you.

Best regards,

Clok, 0. JLALS

Charles R. Strickland
Chief Engineer

WAMZ

P.O. Box 1084

Louisville, Kentucky 40201
502/582-7840



